
 

    
July, August, September 2019   High Country Newfoundland Club 
Newsletter Quarter 2018 

In This Issue:  

Upcoming Regional Specialty, Brown 

Bag Raffle and BBQ  

Upcoming Draft Clinics and Tests 

Announcement  

Water Seminar for Beginners  

 

NewfNews 
 

 

September Water Test Details, Holiday Party, Wags and Brags,  

Summitôs Shenanigans and Letôs Wrap It Up 

  



COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

Ad Hoc Constitution/Bylaws  Claudia Walters/Steve 
Gunther /Johanna Matsuda 

Awards Banquet 2020 OPEN 
Holiday Carting/Tree Pulling Steve Gunther 

Breeder List HCNC  Linda Morley Roser 
Chatfield Park Liaison  Patti Pigeon and Terri Desnica 

Community Service  OPEN 
NCA Draft Test May 2020 Joyce Boone, Chair 
     *Pending NCA Approval  Katherine Payne, Secretary  

Sue Raney, 3rd Member   
Steve Gunther, Chief Steward 

Draft Clinic   Sue Raney, Chair 
2020 Draft Test Committee 

Email List   Club Secretary 

Facebook Administrators Claudia Walters/  
Mark OΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 

Fun Day and Picnic 2020 OPEN 
Fun Match   OPEN Chair & Committee 

Health Clinic   OPEN 
Historian   Kady Eckstrom 

Holiday Party 2020  Lisa Johnson 
Meet the Breed 2020  aŀǊƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 
Membership   aŀǊƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 
National Ad   Claudia Walters 
National Club Basket  OPEN 
NCA Agility Trial  OPEN Chair & Committee 

2020 NCA National Opening Ceremony And Parade     OPEN 

2019 NCA Regional Specialty Marci Smilanich, Chair 
Committee:  Noreene Rodgers, 
Shine Sturtz, Steve Gunther, 
Kady Eckstrom, Janet Heym 

NCA Water Test July 2020 aŀǊƪΣ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊΣ /ƘŀƛǊ 
     *Pending NCA Approval Kathy Sylvia, Secretary 
 Sue Callister, 3rd Member 
NCA Water Test September 2020 OPEN 
New Puppy Buyers  aŀǊƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 
Rescue    Steve Gunther 
Spring Fling   OPEN  
Sunshine   Sue Schneider 
Water Clinic   OPEN 
Webmaster   Matt Sidesinger 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
All Club Communications to Members and Board should be sent 
to HCNCSecretary@gmail.com. 

HCNC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President: Jan Curtis  

jandvm@earthlink.net 

Vice President:     

Secretary:Katherine Payne720-435-1200 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥaŀǊƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ   упт-757-8997 

OFFICIAL CLUB CONTACT 

Raymond Gunn          801-598-5106 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Lisa C. Johnson          216-408-6214 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Jewel Cody 

Steve Gunther 

Lynn Kitch 

Johanna Matsuda 

 

 

 

2020 NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 

Johanna Matsuda, Chair 

Stephanie Magid 

John Levett 

Alternates:  Scarlett Horn 

                        Sue Callister 

 

 

mailto:jandvm@earthlink.net


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EBRINGER, KYLIE & TIM     JONES, DENISE 
2900 21st St       PO Box 568 
Boulder, CO  80304     Placerville, CO  81430 
c. 667-225-1701      c. 619-964-6204 
kylie@slowdogs.com.au     newfinmysoup@gmail.com 
 
Sponsors:  Kate and Mark hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ   Sponsors:  Katie and Matt Sidesinger 
 
 

New Applicants: 
 
General 
DOX, Will and Mollie 
625 Betty C Road 
Guffey, CO  80820 
214-773-6135 
214-773-2136 
mpd0040@yahoo.com 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor and Claudia 
Walters 

  
 
 
 
General 
GAZUNIS, K. T. & Randy Wrick 
PO Box 1845 
Gypsum, CO  81637 
h. 970-309-6245 
ktgazunis1@msn.com 
Sponsors: Ron Horn and Mark O'Connor 
  

aŀǊƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 

HCNC Membership Chairman 

847-757-8997 

NCA Membership Information:  www.ncanewfs.org/members/shtml 

mailto:kylie@slowdogs.com.au
mailto:newfinmysoup@gmail.com
mailto:mpd0040@yahoo.com
mailto:ktgazunis1@msn.com
http://www.ncanewfs.org/members/


New Applicants  όŎƻƴǘΩŘύ 

 
General 
LAMMERTS, Sean & Chelsie Estey 
15998 Butterwort Circle 
Parker, CO  80134 
C: 315-427-3476 
H: 404-376-8508 
Chelsie.estey@gmail.com 
Sponsors: Greg Szynskie & Johanna 
Matsuda 
 
 
General 
LEO, Bryan and Doris Spornberger 
453 Locust St. 
Denver, CO  80220 
303-717-6905 
bryanleo@comcast.net 
Sponsors: Ron Horn and Mark O'Connor 
 
 
General 
RIDER, Seth & Gina 
1683 Santa Fe Mountain Rd. 
Evergreen, CO  80439 
C: 720-979-7744 
Legaltrout@gmail.com 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor & Stephanie 
Magid 
 
 
General 
TRACE, Tom & Elaine 
1980 Denver West Dr. #221 
Golden, CO 80401 
904-803-0158 
capt_nemo1@msn.com 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor & Katie 
Sidesinger 

  

 
 
General 
WESTOVER, Abby & Mike Cruz 
3824 Balsawood Lane 
Johnstown, CO  80534 
C: 720-982-7226 
Abby.michelle.westover@gmail.com 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor and Jewel Cody 

 

 
General 
MCGAUGHRAN, Jeff & Sara 
5935 Beeler St 
Denver , CO  80238 
C: 857-204-9588 
mcgaughran@gmail.com 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor and Peggy Lange 
 
 
General 
BEDFORD, Dana & Tony Ardizzione 
7020 Ruth Way 
Denver, CO  80221 
C: 303-868-2199 
Hikerchic66@comcast.net 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor and Claudia 
Walters 
  
 
General 
BAUMANN, Malinda & Michael 
3612 E ¼ Road 
Palisade, CO   81526 
H: 970-4649076 
C: 970-201-9791 
malindaba@me.com 
Sponsors: Mark and Kate O'Connor 
  

mailto:Chelsie.estey@gmail.com
mailto:bryanleo@comcast.net
mailto:Legaltrout@gmail.com
mailto:capt_nemo1@msn.com
mailto:Abby.michelle.westover@gmail.com
mailto:mcgaughran@gmail.com
mailto:Hikerchic66@comcast.net
mailto:malindaba@me.com


New Applicants  όŎƻƴǘΩŘύ 

 
General 
KEISER, Kathryn 
C: 303-319-2616 
Kate.keiser@gmail.com 
Sponsors: Mark O'Connor and Peggy Lange 
 
General 
HEAVRIN, Marsha and Sam 
JR's (non voting) (Lauren & Kendall) 
17996 W. 84th Lane 
Arvada, CO  80007 
303-887-6452 
marsha.heavrin@gmail.com 
Sponsors: Shine Sturtz and LoriLeigh 
Moreland 

General and NCA 
O, W 
CALLISTER, Andy 
6546 South Bouchelle Lane 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84121 
H: 801-733-0546 
C: 801-910-0453 
susancallister@comcast.net 
Sponsors: Susan Callister and Mark 
O'Connor 
 
General and NCA 
D, G, O, V, W 
LISTON,Caleb  
megan@newmexiconewfs.com 
Sponsors: Megan Liston and Mark O'Connor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
General and NCA 
C, D, O, V, W 
KITCH, Corey 
Post Office Box 1831 
Durango, CO  81302 
C: 970-769-3498 
corylyn77@hotmail.com 
Sponsors: Lynn Kitch and Mark O'Connor 

General and NCA 
C, D, O, W 
CUSICK, Edward 
2992 S Onieda St. 
Denver, CO  80224 
C: 801-699-2160 
stephm@xmission.com 
Sponsors: Stephanie Magid And Mark 
O'Connor 

  
General 
C, D, G, H, O, R, T, Th, V, W 
OLSON, George 
Post Office Box 60309 
Colorado Springs, CO  80960 
H: 719-473-9687 
C: 719-439-4071 
pupsgalore@hotmail.com 
Sponsors: Vickie Olson And Mark O'Connor 
 

mailto:Kate.keiser@gmail.com
mailto:marsha.heavrin@gmail.com
mailto:susancallister@comcast.net
mailto:megan@newmexiconewfs.com
mailto:corylyn77@hotmail.com
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***Rocky Mountain Gold Rush*** 
The Newfoundland Club of America Regional Specialty will be held at beautiful Colorado State 
Fairgrounds in Pueblo, Colorado on Thursday, November 7, 2019. 
 
In conjunction with 3 days of all breed shows at the Southern Colorado Classic Red, White & 

Blue Weekend, the High 
Country Newfoundland 
Club is honored and 
excited to be hosting 
this Specialty. 
 
 
Closing Date is 
Wednesday, October 23, 
2019.  
 
 
The new superintendent 
is Foy Trent.  
 
 
Entries can be made 
online at 
FoyTrentDogShows.com  
 
 
For more information, 
please contact our Show 

Chairman- Marci Smilanich at marci@sundustnewfoundlands.com or you can text her at (970) 640-
6499. 
   

*****Our Esteemed Judges***** 
Sweepstakes ï Susan Burke Rose 

Breed ï Dr. Steve Keating 
Junior Showmanship ï Dr Steve Keating 

Pee Wees ï Sulie Greendale Paveza 
Obedience ï Susan Oviatt-Harris 

Rally ï Roberta Oxley 
  

*****Our Beautiful Awards***** 
Prairie Dog Pottery***Glitter Bomb 

  

mailto:marci@sundustnewfoundlands.com


 

***Rocky Mountain Gold Rush Continued*** 
 
Trophies are still available for sponsorship!  Please help support the Regional Specialty by 
sponsoring a trophy.  This is a great way to remember or honor people or dogs, and your 
dedication will be printed in the show catalog. 
 
Except otherwise noted, all trophies are being done by Prarrie Dog Pottery.  Available trophies 
are: 
 
Best of Winners:  12 inch pasta serving bowl  $75 
Stud Dog and Brood Bitch:  8 inch pasta bowl  $30 
Best Puppy in Sweeps (Glitterbomb collection)  $75 
Best of Opposite Sex Puppy in Sweeps (Glitterbomb) $65 
Best of Opposite Sex Veteran in Sweeps (Glitterbomb) $65 
First in class dogs and bitches small oval plateðSeveral classes available 
 
 
To sponsor a trophy or check on what is available, please contact Shine Sturtz at  
303-870-0521 (text please) or email shine@sturtz.org. 
  
GIGANTIC rosettes have been ordered too. We also have beautiful titling rosettes for your 
teamôs new titles. 
 

 
  
 

 

If you have already sponsored a trophy, MANY THANKS!  Please mail checks payable to HCNC 
and mail to Shine Sturtz at 1165 Devonshire Ct., Lafayette, CO  80026.   

THANK YOU AND SEE YOU AT THE SHOW!!! 

  

mailto:shine@sturtz.org


***Rocky Mountain Gold Rush Continued*** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weôre hosting a Smokinô Hot, Dog Gone Good Barbeque after breed 
judging in the Colorado Room of the Palace of Agriculture (Grooming 
Building). 
 
The cost is $15 per person and kids eat free! You may pay at the 
door.   
 
 Come hang out and enjoy some time with your Newfie friends!  We 
all have the same crazy love for these sweet dogs.  
 
The weather can be gorgeous at this time of year in Pueblo, CO. We 
hope you can come! 
 

 

 Brown bag Raffle at the Regional Specialty 

 

Once again, there will be a Ringside Brown Bag Raffle to benefit the March 

Awards Banquet.  Please bring donations to the show.  We have some great 

items already, so be ready to buy lots of raffle tickets!  Contact Karen Benenati 

for more details at kirenska@aol.com.   

 

+++++++++LOOKING for volunteers to help at the Specialty!+++++++++ 

Just for short amounts of time.  
Can you arrange flowers? 
Help in the rings? 
Pick up afterwards?   
We need you! 
Please contact Marci at (970)640-6499 
 



 

 
  
. 
  
  

 

The next meeting for HCNC General Membership 

and Board will be Sunday, November 24, 2019. 

Arvada Library (Old Town) at 12:00 Noon with 

Board Meeting to follow. 

 

 

 

Save the date (pending HCNC Board approval) December 7, 2019 

[ŜǘΩǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ IƛƎƘ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ representing HCNC (pending HCNC Board approval)  

and celebrate the Season.  The BRECKENRIDGE HOLIDAY DOG PARADE schedule is 

listed below.  There are plenty of additional activities before and after the dog 

parade, which can be found at: www.gobreck.com/event/lighting-breckenridge-race. 

 Dogs whoôve made Santaôs nice list are welcomed to 
parade down Main Street in Breckenridgeôs Holiday Dog 
Parade! 
Registration 3:00pm ï 3:30pm  -- Parade Starts at 3:45pm.  Location: Register at Main Street Station  Cost: Free 

FULL SCHEDULE: 

3:00 p.m. ï 3:30 p.m. ð Parade Registration 

Gather in Main Street Station with the dogs before the Holiday Dog Parade.  Costumes for two and four-legged 

participants are always encouraged!  Anyone is welcome to join with their pet, as long as all dogs are in the holiday 

spirit and friendly with others. No Scrooges, please. 

3:45pm. ð Holiday Dog Parade 

The Holiday Dog Parade will march down Main Street from Main St. Station to the Blue River Plaza. 

4:30 p.m.  ð Dog Viewing Party of The Lighting of Breckenridge 

Everyone from the parade will gather near the bottom of Washington Avenue in a special sectioned-off area to 

watch the Race of the Santas come down Main Street and gather together in the Blue River Plaza for more fun. 

Everyone is welcome to stay until the lighting of the town tree at 5:00 p.m. 

  

https://goo.gl/maps/cY595mRaBBK2
https://www.google.com/maps/place/533+South+Park+Avenue,+Breckenridge,+CO+80424/@39.477153,-106.046542,17z/data=!4m13!1m7!3m6!1s0x876af66147852b59:0x5b8a5258e0a49b76!2sWyndham+Vacation+Rentals+-+Main+Street+Station!3b1!8m2!3d39.4762998!4d-106.0452845!3m4!1s0x876af661458e735d:0x76a13c2b8d589290!8m2!3d39.47716!4d-106.0453163
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Blue+River+Plaza/@39.4804968,-106.0486643,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x876af665d561d0d5:0x897377dc5ec29a9f!8m2!3d39.4804927!4d-106.0464756


 

 

High Country Newfoundland Club is proud to announce, 

(pending NCA approval), that our Club will be hosting a draft test 

May 16 and 17, 2020 at Fairmount Park in Golden, Colorado. 

 

.ǳǘΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŀǘΤ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ wŜǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ 

includes learning to cart!  HCNC will be holding draft clinics for 

beginners and anyone who wishes to improve their skills.  

So, ǿƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ άŎŀǊǘƛƴƎέ mean, you might ask? 

???      ???       ???      ??? ??? ??? 

 

The first clinic, άIŀǊƴŜǎǎƛƴƎέ will be discussed and practiced in January, 2020. Anyone with a 

cart or other equipment for sale are encouraged to bring it along with their dog. 

The second clinic will be held in March, 2020, when we will discuss and practice ά.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

/ŀǊǘέΦ  

If anyone is interested in helping with the draft test please call or email Joyce Boone at 
newrivernewfs@hotmail.com  or by phone at 828-406-3220. Volunteering is a great way to get  

involved and gain valuable experience.  Once the dates have been finalized, a communication 

will be distributed with the update. 

So, letΩs Get Carting! 

January, 2020: Harnessing Clinic:  What is carting?  What are the various types of dog 

harnesses and their purposes, how to properly put on a dog harness and proper fitting and 

more.  How to acclimate your dog to be comfortable.  Learn how to bond with your dog and 

his natural tendency to love this job!  Bring your dogs to practice. 

March, 2020: Beginning to Cart:   How do I begin and beyond.  Bring your dogs to 

practice. 

 

 

mailto:newrivernewfs@hotmail.com


 

 

On August  24th, HCNC hosted a "Beginners 

Water Seminar " at Chatfield State Park.  All in attendance thank Ron Horn for 

instructing and sharing his years of experience water training with Newfs.  Also I'd like to thank 
Board Members Johanna Matsuda, Jewel Cody, and Claudia Walters for supporting this event.  

 
Other members 
who came to help 
"coach" were 
Katie Sidesinger, 
Lisa Johnson, 
Hilary Perry,and 
Stephanie Magid.   
 
A big thanks to 
John Levett for 

providing the boat!   What a turnout! We had at least ten new families, some with multiple 
Newfs attending.  And nearly all wound up joining our club!  Frankly, I was amazed at how well 
these dogs did.  Most had done no water training, and we were witnesses to instinct taking 
over.  Their working abilities showed through and they were impressive!  We focused on basic 
skills: Retrieve, Take, Hold, Give and going out to rescue both people and the boat.   All had a 

great time and we definitely have some future water 
titles in this group!  This event was such a success and so 
high in demand - we will definitely do a repeat version 
next summer.  
Thanks again to all the club members for working 

together to 
make this 
event such a 
success and 
welcome all 
new members 
to HCNC!! 

{ǳōƳƛǘǘŜŘ ōȅ aŀǊƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ ²ŀǘŜǊ {ŜƳƛƴŀǊ /ƘŀƛǊ 

  



 
Water {ŜƳƛƴŀǊ /ƻƴǘΩŘ 
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